Dear 
Thank you for contacting me in regards to the James Zadroga 9/11 Health and Compensation Reauthorization Act. I certainly appreciate your input on this important issue and the opportunity to share my thoughts with you.
I am truly grateful for the men and women who were involved in the response and recovery efforts after the terrorist attacks on September 11th, 2001. These men and women, who came from all across the country, selflessly acted to help their fellow Americans, highlighting the best of our nation. Sadly, as a result of their heroic efforts, many have suffered from severe illnesses due to the toxic dust that remained in the air.
Congress passed the James Zadroga 9/11 Health and Compensation Act, named after New York City Police Department officer James Zadroga, in 2010 to provide funding for health care monitoring and treatment services for emergency responders, recovery and cleanup workers, and volunteers. The legislation also created a Victim's Compensation Fund to provide monetary compensation for individuals who suffered physical harm or were killed as a result of the attack or related debris removal afterwards.
The reauthorization of this act (S. 928), which was introduced by Senator Gillibrand, would permanently reauthorize these programs. Although the James Zadroga 9/11 Health and Compensation Act expired on October 1st of this year, the Center for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) has stated that sufficient funds exist to fund the programs while Congress works to find a bipartisan solution to ensure the solvency of this program. 
As a member of the Health, Education, Labor, and Pensions (HELP) Committee, I look forward to discussing ways to sustain the program and continue services for those who have suffered from health conditions following the terrorist attacks on September 11th. I believe we owe it to taxpayers to find a fiscally responsible solution to ensure that those who bravely risked their lives do not suffer as a result of their action. Thank you again for sharing your thoughts and I will be sure to keep your comments in mind as this legislation is discussed.
Again, thank you for sharing your perspective with me; I hope that you will continue to do so in the future. If I can ever be of assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me or a member of my staff.
For more information, please visit my website at www.scott.senate.gov and subscribe to my monthly e-newsletter. I also encourage you to follow me on Facebook: www.facebook.com/SenatorTimScott and Twitter: www.twitter.com/SenatorTimScott for daily updates.
Sincerely,

Tim Scott
United States Senator
[bookmark: _GoBack]
